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February 06, 2024

To: Community Services Commission of Hayward, CA

To Whom It May Concern,

This letter is sent with great appreciation and support for the 5 Sikh Seva program. I am the
Community School Specialist at Park Elementary School in Hayward, California. My job is to integrate
support services into our school community, engage families in school activities and to collaborate
with community programs to support students to address the whole student’s well being.

Last year, we collaborated with wonderful community partners to create a Multi Cultural Night for our
students & families. One of the providers is 5 Sikh Seva. I reached out to the program and we
immediately arranged a Zoommeeting to discuss the needs for the event. I was told that my proposal
would be considered by the Board of 5 Sikh Siva and within a short period, I was contacted by the
program and we arranged logistics for the day of our event. Our school was honored to have 300
meals delivered to our event. Not only did the program help to nourish our often hungry students, but
it helped to bring our families together in a positive way. Families sat on our campus lawn and
enjoyed a hot meal together.

I highly recommend continued funding for this vital program that supports so many families in our
community.

Regards,

Julie Pineda

Community School Specialist

Park Elementary School

411 Larchmont St

Hayward, CA 94544

(510) 723-3875 ext 30

Hayward Unified School District Made in Hayward
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February 9, 2024 
 
Dear City of Hayward Community Services Commission, 
 
I am writing to express our heartfelt appreciation for the remarkable contributions that 5 Sikh Seva has 
been making to support the community of South Hayward through their collaboration with Hayward 
Promise Neighborhoods (HPN), Hayward Public Library, Hayward Area Parks and Recreation District 
(H.A.R.D.), and the Eden Youth and Family Center. The commitment of 5 Sikh Seva to providing free 
warm meals to families in our neighborhoods every week since Summer 2023 has undoubtedly 
strengthened families facing food insecurity in our community. 
 
As the Executive Director of HPN, a federally funded collaborative initiative led by Cal State East Bay, I 
understand the importance of food access in our Hayward neighborhoods. For example, HPN’s existing 
Fresh Foods for Families program in partnership with the Alameda County Community Food Bank 
serves 100-150 families once per month with fresh vegetables, fruits, grains, and proteins. Providing 
families with fresh food is especially important in South Hayward, where 60% of families HPN surveyed 
in 2021 expressed access to healthy food as their number one household need. Adding a warm meal 
every week helps reduce the stress of accessing meals and brings greater joy to the neighborhood. 
 
I have had the privilege of witnessing the positive effects of 5 Sikh Seva's efforts in collaboration with 
our volunteers and partners. The dedication of 5 Sikh Seva staff in preparing the delicious food and 
often going above and beyond with additional grocery products twice per week at the Eden Greenway 
Park has not gone unnoticed. HPN has coordinated volunteers from Cal State East Bay and agencies 
such as Tiburcio Vasquez Health Center to help prepare and distribute the meals. The volunteers work 
together with 5 Sikh Seva and Cal State East Bay staff to engage with community members, who look 
forward to the weekly distributions. In 2023 alone, this collaborative effort served a staggering 29,675 
warm meals across 109 events, a testament to the dedication and effectiveness of 5 Sikh Seva. 
 
In conclusion, I want to express our support for 5 Sikh Seva’s efforts in seeking additional financial 
resources to help continue food distributions in South Hayward and potentially new sites across the 
city. Every dollar donated is supported by Hayward Promise Neighborhoods’ community of partners, 
volunteers, and families. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Edgar Chávez, Ed.M. 
Executive Director, Hayward Promise Neighborhoods 
California State University, East Bay 
edgar.chavez@csueastbay.edu 
 

H A Y W A R D  P R O M I S E  N E I G H B O R H O O D S  
Strong Kids. Strong Families. Strong Communities. 
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February 9, 2024 
 
To Hayward Community Services Commission: 
 
It is with great pleasure that I submit a letter of support on behalf of 5 Sikh Seva.  I am the Director of the TRIO 
Educational Talent Search program as well as the Hayward Promise Neighborhoods (HPNs) Grant Coordinator at Chabot 
College.  Both programs are federally-funded, equity initiatives designed to support first-generation and low-income 
students along the K-12 pipeline with school, college and career readiness.  I first encountered 5 Sikh Seva during the 
2022-23 academic school year where they were providing hot meals at one our HPN’s elementary school’s resource fairs 
and then weeks later at the Hayward Library’s annual Trunk-or-Treat festival.  At that event, I sampled their food and 
was delighted by how delicious it was and that is was entirely free for the community.  During that event, I introduced 
myself and became an instant fan! 
 
5 Sikh Seva has been a much-needed source for free, hot, and nutritious food for our community and they have 
thoughtfully partnered with organizations and institutions in order to ensure that community residents who are most in 
need can access their food.  Last Thanksgiving, they had a generous, but last-minute funder who supported 400 meals 
during the Thanksgiving holiday and through their partnerships and relationships with me and other HPNs partners, we 
were able to find a safe and accessible location through the Eden Youth and Family Center and through Hayward Unified 
School District notify our HPNs families about the opportunity.  Needless to say, all 400 meals were devoured! 
 
They are a passionate organization, addressing rampant hunger in our community and filling critical gaps for our local 
schools, libraries, non-profits and other community gathering places.  Their partnerships and model of working has 
enabled us to braid other supports and resources alongside their meals and the hot meals are a substantial draw for our 
families and residents.  Given some of our institutional structures and limitations, we often are challenged in providing 
food at our events and 5 Sikh Seva has been an essential collaborator.  In fact, we are currently exploring ways in which 
for them to address food insecurity on our college campus.  However, as an emergent nonprofit addressing tremendous 
need, they are working diligently to scale, expand and deepen their reach.  As someone who has worked in all manner of 
nonprofits, I know how challenging this time is in a nonprofit’s trajectory and know that investment is key to their 
survival and growth.  Finally, beyond the food that they provide, they are great partners who listen, are open to 
feedback, are curious and willing to grow alongside and with community.  In short, I love working with them! 
 
I wholeheartedly support their efforts for funding and in-kind support and urge you to do the same!  If I can provide any 
further information or clarity, please do not hesitate to contact me at: 510-723-7570, rgalas@chabotcollege.edu. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robin Galas 
Director TRIO Educational Talent Search/ Hayward Promise Neighborhoods Grant Coordinator 
Chabot College 

 

mailto:rgalas@chabotcollege.edu


From: Kris Kingsbury
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 8:28:22 AM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission, 

My name is __Kris Kingsbury______________________. I am submitting a public comment
to voice my

support for Plethos Productions. I first connected with Plethos __at Twinings
Vineyard.________________________.

Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by bringing wonderful entertainment
experiences to us close by._____________________________.

I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward, because
_they're passionate about their work and have a true commitment to the
arts._______________________________________________________________________.

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community
Development Block Grants and City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward
Community Agency Grants.

Thank you for your consideration, 
Kris  Kingsbury 
___________________________

Sent from Samsung Galaxy smartphone.
Get Outlook for Android

mailto:kkingsbury8@outlook.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov
https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


From: Club Anywhere
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 8:29:08 AM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission, My name Robert Hoffman. I
am submitting a public comment to voice my support for Plethos Productions. I first
connected with Plethos in 2022. Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by
allowing me a creative outlet. I support their development of a live performing arts center in
downtown Hayward, because Hayward needs more positive avenues for residents to thrive in
positive creative ways, rather than being involved in lethargy, crime and violence. I believe
they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development Block
Grants and City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency Grants. 

 Thank you for your consideration,  
Robert @ Club Anywhere!

Learn More:
https://www.gigsalad.com/club_anywhere_-_mobile_music_lighting
https://www.facebook.com/clubanywhererentals/
https://www.clubanywhere.net/

mailto:robert@clubanywhere.net
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov
https://www.gigsalad.com/club_anywhere_-_mobile_music_lighting
https://www.facebook.com/clubanywhererentals/
https://www.clubanywhere.net/


From: Amber Kuipers
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 8:44:38 AM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission, My name is Amber Magdael. I
am submitting a public comment to voice my support for Plethos Productions. I first
connected with Plethos during their run of Avenue Q last year. Plethos Productions has
positively impacted my life by giving my family & I the opportunity to participate in the arts. I
support their development of a live performing arts center in Downtown Hayward because it
would make art a more obtainable ideal for everyone here in Hayward. We have so many
people who generally cannot afford additional luxury like the theater or acting camps, & to
have a local theater would open doors for people of all ages. I believe they would be an
excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development Block Grants and City
General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency Grants. Thank you for
your consideration,  
Amber Magdael

mailto:ambersuekuipers@gmail.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


From: Abbygail Carcallas
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 9:02:29 AM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission,

My name is Abbygail Maglaya. I am submitting a public comment to voice my support for Plethos Productions. I
first connected with Plethos in 2023 while watching their production of Avenue Q.

Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by bringing laughter, fun, and overall joy with their
entertainment.

I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward, because I believe it would
promote diversity in theater arts, prosper business and positively impact our east bay community.

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development Block Grants and
City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency Grants.

Thank you for your consideration,

Abbygail Maglaya

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:acarcallas@gmail.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


From: Valera R.
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 9:04:12 AM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission,

My name is Valera Robertson.
I am submitting a public comment to voice my support for Plethos Productions. I first connected with Plethos last
fall.

Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by choosing a wholesome production. They were highlighting
diversity of talent and size, gender and ethnicity. The costumes were appropriate and colorful.
Most of all the cast, production crew, directors and producers, etc exuded commaradity. It was so much fun!
I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward because I support the arts due to
the history and culture. Additionally, I lived in Hayward years ago and appreciated their parks, sports, and outdoor
“hootenannies”!

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development Block Grants and
City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency Grants.
Thank you for your consideration!
Best Regards,
Valera Robertson

mailto:valerar@hotmail.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


From: Jay Krohnengold
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 11:49:12 AM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission,
 
My name is Jay Krohnengold. I am submitting a public comment to voice my
support for Plethos Productions. I first connected with Plethos when I
participated in one of their excellent theater productions, in support of our
American history.
 
Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by providing the
opportunity the express my artistic and creative skills, so important to my own
goals, while offering entertainment and important social messages through the
vehicle of good theatre.
 
I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown
Hayward, because having their own home, Plethos can focus more on their
offerings to the public and all that work entails, while taking its rightful place in
the community it serves.  
 
I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal
Community Development Block Grants and City General Fund Allocations for
City of Hayward Community Agency Grants.
 
 
Thank you for your consideration,
 
 

mailto:j@sonic.net
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


 
   Jay Krohnengold
 



From: Kathleen King
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 12:32:40 PM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission, My name is Kathleen King _. I
am submitting a public comment to voice my support for Plethos Productions. I first
connected with Plethos last summer . Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by
providing great local theater experiences _. I support their development of a live performing
arts center in downtown Hayward, because Hayward is desperately in need of more arts. I
believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development
Block Grants and City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency
Grants. Thank you for your consideration, ___________________________

mailto:katti44@gmail.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


From: Jessica Stark
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 1:45:59 PM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission, 

My name is Jessica Stark, I am a resident of San Leandro. I am submitting a public comment
to voice my support for Plethos Productions. 

I first connected with Plethos last year when I saw a flier for one of their plays posted at my
gym. I have since been able to go to several of their performances. Having local theatre groups
of this caliber is essential to a community. I am impressed by their caliber of performances
and overall enthusiasm to engage the community and to share their joy of theater and comedy.

I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward, because it
would give them a home that would allow them to thrive and expand, as well as a centralized
place to bring the community together. 

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community
Development Block Grants and City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward
Community Agency Grants.

Thank you for your consideration, 
Jessica Stark

mailto:jgi.stark@gmail.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


                                                                           The Peacehaven  

                                                                           Freedom store.            

                                                                           1063 A Street, 

                                                                           Hayward. CA 

                                                                           20th Feb 2024 

 

City of Hayward  

Commitee Members 

Dear Commitee members, 

RE: Public comment on CSC Interview. 

My names are Shubbie Aishida, I am the director of The Peacehaven 
corpora�on, a non-profit based In Hayward. 

First and foremost, I would like to say thank you for your hard work, and 
suppor�ng non-profit and businesses in Hayward. We all are working to 
make sure our city remains the model city that it has been. I have had 
the opportunity of working in downtown Hayward for many years, and I 
have no�ced a lot of individual needs based on the economy . 

Hayward is rich in diversity, and we are big on racial equity. These are 
some of the reasons why I am proud to be a resident of this great city. 

I am wri�ng based on my experience during the interview, I felt like a 
few of the members of the interviewing commitee had an hos�le 
approach during the interview. A par�cular person was really unhappy 
with the loca�on of the Freedom store. ( the freedom store is meant to 
serve low to moderate income individuals and families). 



The reason why we placed it at this loca�on is because we want people 
to be able access it easily, with or without access to transporta�on. 

Besides, this is a flagship model for our city. The model is to create a 
unique shopping experience for individuals and families even though 
they are receiving free groceries and goods. This is help preserve 
individual dignity in this challenging �mes. 

Since the so� launch of the Freedom store in December we have 
no�ced increasing number of families and individuals that show up, and 
the happiness to shop for free at the Freedom store. Giving them a right 
to choose items as needed. 

This is a store front model, we are also occupied  a once empty building 
that at some point had been taken over by homeless individuals. 

We are working with other agencies to further support homeless 
individuals and try and get them help and move them away from these 
loca�on. The interviewer In ques�on was hos�le about the loca�on and 
men�oned (in her words) “why should you place a food bank/ Freedom 
store In this loca�on, when we are trying to bring businesses 
downtown, don’t the other businesses have a problem with this?” 

My ques�ons are  

1. So would you rather have the building empty and have homeless 
encampment there? 

2. So what is your understanding of racial equity? 

Our freedom store does not atract homelessness, instead this is to 
support individuals, families, and also work to reduce homelessness . 

One other interviewer had a nega�ve approach to our funding 
applica�on, I felt if she had a beter understanding of her posi�on as 



an interviewer, she could have addressed us In a more polite way, 
other that being rude about our funding request. 

Although I would be inten�onal about saying there were other 
people on the panel that had an understanding of their roles, and 
had a beter approach during the iinterview. 

Our Freedom store works ac�vely on food recovery, we also working 
with the Alameda County Food bank to get food to low-moderate 
income families and individuals that are in need. 

At the moment we are working with the food bank on a system  that 
tracks data on the individuals we serve. We have been working in the 
community since the start of the pandemic in 2020,  and this has 
been an individual effort, but we came up with the Freedom store 
project when we realized there was a lot of need in the community .  

We have never applied for any funds from the city. This is our first 
�me applying, this is because this is a new and big project that 
changes the face of food dona�on in our community. 

Based on our funding request, and the commitees 
recommenda�ons, I believe the recommenda�on is unfair and 
Biased. We need this funding so that it can beter help us to meet 
part of our goals of recrui�ng individuals for the Freedom Store . 

Also to help us toward offse�ng some of the bills that come with the 
running  the Freedom store. 

Since we opened the door of the Freedom store, we have served up 
to 415 individuals daily. And the number keeps increasing. Because 
of staffing and funding constraints, we have had to hold back on 
some other services as we do not have permanent staff doing the 
job. At the moment, we are using private vehicles to do our food 



recovery and dona�on pickups. Which is a lot of inconvenience to 
donors and volunteers. 

We have a lot of need as a new project, and we are hoping the 
commitee would be able to support us with appropriate funding to 
help us beter serve the community. 

The $10,000 funding  recommended by the commitee is not 
sufficient based on our applica�on. It does not even pay a part-�me 
driver or office staff in today’s economy based on the minimum 
wage. 

The Freedom store purpose and mission  is to help combat hunger 
and climate change. This is because we ensure to recover food and 
get them to individuals in a dignified way, while ensuring a client 
choice model. 

Ensuring that we reduce the food that goes to llandfill, so as  to 
combat climate change. Our work is very important to the 
community and it changes the face of dona�on in our city 

We do not only do food, we do household items, New clothing, new 
shoes, personal hygiene items and much more. This project is not  
about the non-profit, this it to support individuals in our community. 
This is one of the main reasons why we decided to rent an empty 
building downtown. This is also to ensure our downtown proper�es 
are not le� empty . And it is been put to good use that would benefit 
the community and create jobs and volunteering opportuni�es for 
individuals. 

    I hope our project would be supported by the city. We hope we     
would be allocated sufficient fund of up to $50,000 to help push the 
success of the Freedom store and beter serve the community. 

     I appreciate being given the opportunity to make a public comment.  



Thank you again for all you do for Hayward. Your labor of love does 
not go unno�ced. 

Thank you 

Shubbie Aishida  

The Peacehaven  

 

 

 



From: Erika Cospin
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 3:09:53 PM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless
you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission, 

My name is Erika Cospin. I am submitting a public comment to voice my support for Plethos
Productions. I first connected with Plethos a few years ago as an audience member. I loved
their quality and diversity displayed in their productions. 

Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by providing a community in my
hometown. They have also provided quality art and opportunities for artists in Hayward and
surrounding areas. 

I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward, because I
want to see the organization continue to grow to be an amazing arts institution in the Bay. 

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community
Development Block Grants and City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward
Community Agency Grants.

Thank you for your consideration,
Erika Cospin
--
Erika Cospin she/her/hers
California Polytechnic State University - San Luis Obispo
B.S. Business Administration | B.A. Comparative Ethnic Studies
erikabriannacospin@gmail.com | LinkedIn | (510) 329-9355

mailto:erikacospincol@gmail.com
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov
mailto:erikabriannacospin@gmail.com
https://www.linkedin.com/in/ecospin/




















From: Elizabeth Hayes
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 4:14:11 PM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission,

My name is Elizabeth Hayes. I am submitting a public comment to voice my

support for Plethos Productions. I first connected with Plethos _________2 years ago _________________.

Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by________community laughter and
connection________________________.

I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward, because it adds to our
community’s places to gather laughter, celebrate and be with family and
friends.______________________________________________________________________.

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development Block Grants and
City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency Grants.

Thank you for your consideration,

___Elizabeth Hayes________________________

Sent from my iPad

mailto:thehayes2@comcast.net
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov


From: Jamil Blackwell
To: Emily Hwang
Subject: Public Comment in Support of Plethos Productions
Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2024 4:54:59 PM

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Emily Hwang and the Community Services Commission,

My name is ___________Jamil _____________. I am submitting a public comment to voice my

support for Plethos Productions. I first connected with Plethos __________last year, 2023 @ Twining Vines Winery
in Castro Valley________________.

Plethos Productions has positively impacted my life by__________having extremely enjoyable and entertaining
productions.______________________.

I support their development of a live performing arts center in downtown Hayward, because they’re productions
have been educational as well as entertaining
___________________________________________________________________________.

I believe they would be an excellent candidate for 2024-2025 Federal Community Development Block Grants and
City General Fund Allocations for City of Hayward Community Agency Grants.

Thank you for your consideration,

_________________Jamil Blackwell __________

Sent from my iPad

mailto:jamilblackwell@att.net
mailto:Emily.Hwang@hayward-ca.gov
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